MINUTES
CLINICIANS UNITED
April 1, 2024

PRESENT:  Matt Fowler, Shawn Hassell, Andy Capen (SEIU), Chris Miller, Scot wilson, Dave Meischner, Heidi Page, Jennifer Corbit, Weston Martin, Allison Doyle, Steven Durost

The group was polled and NH Healthy Families is paying the Medicaid increase but Wellsense is not.

Heidi reported on the proposed Clinicians United hosting a meeting of all the associations.  Lynn Stanley said that the Mental Health Coalition already does that.  The next meeting is 4/12 from 2:30-3:30.  NASW hosts this once a month.  Heidi was unsure of the group’s stated purpose.  Scot said it is to make sure all the guilds are on the same page with regard to legislation.

Heidi will attend the NH Insurance Commission meeting on 4/9 from 1-3.  Scot went last month and felt there was ore PR than dealing with the long term problems related to Anthem.  To sign up for notices of these meetings email communications@ins.nh.gov or call 603-271-3781 and speak to Leigh Curtis.

Jennifer Corbit is looking to see if HP and Tufts hae the same rates and fee schedule.  She was told fee schedules would be released 4/1 but no one has seen them.  Dave concurs that POINT32 is “a disaster.”  They appear to be reducing family therapy reimbursement but no one knows by how much.  The contact there is Daphne.Chikel@Point32 health.org.

Heidi will reach out to the Insurance Commission to meet with us.  She encouraged everyone to file complaints with the Insurance Department so their information is not just anecdotal.  Andy said the SEA represents some people in the Insurance Department and he will ask if they can help us.

Allison is having problems with Health Plans, Inc.  They have a bill that has been outstanding for 87 days and they can’t say why.  Apparently money is coming from Zelis which paid $40 less than Health Plans.  Jennifer gave us the name of their VP of member engagement:  Gina Stablein.  gstablein@healthplans.com.

Weston suggested a podcast on fees:  Whitecoatinvestor.com/how-you’re-being-ripped-off-by-incompetent-and-corrupt-cms-bureaucrats-with-dr-alex-shteynshluger-334.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 and the next meeting scheduled for noon on May 6, 2024.

Respectfully submitted,


Christine Miller
